



New York, 01 May 2024

Excellency,

We are honoured to address you in our capacity as co-facilitators leading the intergovernmental negotiations of the political declaration on Antimicrobial Resistance (AMR) in the lead-up to the high-level meeting on 26 September 2024.

We extend our sincere appreciation to all delegations for their participation in the informal consultation to discuss the priorities for the political declaration, held on 22 April 2024. As indicated during that meeting, we are sending the roadmap for the informal consultations to commence negotiations on the political declaration.

Delegations are asked to note that the presentation of the zero-draft of the Political Declaration of the high-level meeting is scheduled to take place on 22 May 2024 at 10:00 a.m. in the General Assembly Hall. In this regard, we remind delegations to send any statement of priorities to Ms. Carla Galea (carla.b.galea@gov.mt) and to Ms. Melissa Straker-Taylor (mtaylor@foreign.gov.bb) by 10 May 2024.

All Member States and Observers are encouraged to participate actively in the negotiations.

The co-facilitators remain committed to a transparent negotiation process, which produces a concise and action-oriented outcome document.

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of our highest consideration.

Vanessa Frazier

Co-Facilitator Permanent Representative of Malta to the United Nations François Jackman

Co-Facilitator

Permanent Representative of Barbados to the United Nations